
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
September 4, 2012

Present:   Bob Ruhling, Gene McHugh, John Lewis, Pat Murphy, Bob Orsini, 



      Fran Armstrong, Helen Prince, Jeff Wood, Steve Dean


Chair Bob Ruhling distributed an agenda, along with Steve Dean’s Monthly Community Manager’s Report.  The minutes of the August meeting were approved as distributed.   

Steve stated that he had a new Community Manager’s email address: sca.manager@comcast,net   and his work cell phone number is 410-474-5030.

1. Update on Gerald:  He sees the doctor on September 17th and hopes to be given permission to go back to work.  In the meantime Nick’s hours were increased to 40 per week. 
2. Water system; Steve stated that he had inspected the pumps. Pump #1 needs to have the meter removed and cleaned. Pump #2 is not in operation—he is getting estimates to have it fixed. John Lewis suggested that we used Calvert Well and Septic. They are local, and would charge us less because they do not charge us for travel times as do firms located farther away.  There is concern that we might be fined if we do not get it repaired ASAP. We are drawing too much water out of the Aquia Aquifer.

He will be obtaining a temporary Waterworks Class 1 license shortly—He cannot apply for a permanent one without a minimum of 1 year’s work experience. 

3. Water leaks at homeowner’s  properties:  Steve stated that he had repaired the leak at the Jones property on Aster Road, and located the leak at 2036 Daylily Rd, which will be repaired on Sept. 5th.  Both leaks were between the house and the road, i.e. the homeowner’s problem. John Lewis said that in years past, the homeowner would pay for the repair if it was between the valve and the house, and the community would pay for the repair if it was on the curb side of the valve. Wally had just been fixing them.
Recognizing that it is sometimes easier, and faster, to have the SCA crew fix the problem after they have dug up the line to find out where the leak is, John suggested we establish a policy for water leaks:


a. The SCA crew will shut off the water and determine where the leak is.



b. If it is on Scientists’ Cliffs property, the SCA will repair it
c. If it is on the homeowner’s property, the homeowner will have the option        of either using his own plumber to fix the problem, or having the SCA crew repair the leak and the homeowner will be charged for the repair. 

We need to establish a cost for our crew to do the work for the homeowner—cost should be cheaper, but also equitable.   John suggested keeping it under $100.  The policy will be firmed up at our next meeting. 

4. Ball field backstop:  Has been removed—it was hazardous.  Instead of building a new one, the JCDs  want to set up a portable soccer field(goal).   The water faucet will be removed. 
5. Rickwood  storm drainage: Steve met with contractor and Mr. Rickwood to discuss options. Contractor will make recommendations and cost estimates. It is hoped that having this done will provide us with some ideas and guidelines to deal with other water drainage problems in the community. The Rickwoods will pay for most of the cost.  

There is also another drainage issue—Kirby house in Gate E. The pavers need to be removed(we own 10’ from center of road) so that the water can flow properly. The Board needs to tell the Kirbys to fix it as it does not meet requirements and was installed improperly.
6. Stump grinding – will not cause major road closing issues.  Two areas of concern are still Bluebell(one way to Chestnut) and the beach ingress/egress roads. There needs to be a more visible permanent sign near the Stathis house to remind people that Bluebell Rd is one way and a larger Do Not Enter sign there, too. Helen suggested that we also make some larger signs (portable) indicating two-way traffic when we need to close off either of the South Beach roads.
7. Dennett  tree:  There is a small “park” or piece of land beside their house with a tree that might be dying—need to have a tree expert do a coring.  There is a question over the ownership of the land—may be SCA property. It was recommended that we have the core bore done if we determine that the tree is on our property.  Steve will go to county records to see who owns the land and go from there.

8. Turner tree: It is not affecting his property, other than the view. He offered to pay half of the $1500 to have it removed. Consensus: If it falls on the ravine, SCA will take care of it.  Otherwise we will leave it alone.

9. CommHouse: Christmas tree lights need to be removed after Christmas season this year. Helen will be sure we have replacement strings for any that are damaged.  Steve will check them out later this fall. Fans have been inspected, water fountain fixed. See Community Manager’s report for other items pending.
10. Chestnut: Electrical hazard fixed. Pat Murphy noted that the one-way signs on Bluebell are not easily visible, and contractors and others have been leaving the Chestnut area going the wrong way on Bluebell Rd. Pat suggested that we have larger signs posted at the beginning of the  “One-way—Do Not Enter”  ( by the Stathis house).  Also need some new signs coming down Bluebell entering Gate B, to remind people that it is a one-way street. 
11. Pool:  Pools is closed for the season.  See Community Managers Report for other items pending. It was suggested that Steve check the pool water kevels whenever we have huge storms. Also, check the base of the mercury lights. Jeff Wood will fix the shingles. Other maintenance issues can be completed during off-season. 

12. Lake Ann:  We have $12000 in budget to repair drain. This money needs to be obligated by the end of 2012 as it does not carry over into 2013. Steve was told that there is a water line through or near the lake. 

13. Beaches and Ravines:  Need to spray kudzu. John Lewis said we used Banvel and there may be some left--very expensive but effective. The walkway between Gates D and E had a tree fall and it needs to be removed. 
14. Leyland Cypress at Gate A mailbox area: Need to remove dead ones and replant something to hide trash area.

15. Security: Discussion was held on what we need to do to have beach patrolled, in light of the two serious incidents this summer. It has been determined that the Sheriff is willing to  send people down there periodically so we have a “presence.” 

OLD  BUSINESS – None

NEW  BUSINESS -  None


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned:

Helen Prince, Secretary

NOTE: The monthly Community Manager’s Report is included with these minutes for our records.
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